Rappahannock Model Railroader, Inc.

Business Meeting Minutes

August 8, 2019

President Phil Shaw called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM Hillcrest United Methodist Church.

Roll Call:                                      

Nelson Barbour                           John McKeown (P)

John Carlson                                Mike McVeigh

Thorny Chilton                             Dick Merrill

Bob David                                     Mike Morra

Linda Garrett                                Phil Shaw

Kathy Harris                                 Steve Shaw

Bob Hunter                                   Bruce Steinbach

James Karns                                  Bill Trueman                  

Jim Kerley                                     Randy Vaughn

Mark Mc Donagh                          Victor Wolf

Walter McIntrye                            Dennis Cole

Minutes July 11, 2019

Quorum Count

Minutes

Treasurer's Report:  The beginning checking account balance in July was $7,666.82. Outflow for the month was $717.29. Inflow was $172.00. Ending balance in the checking account is $7,121.53. The difference from July to August is $545.29. Beginning balance in the savings account was $6,156.61 and $0.05 was added in interest for an ending balance of $6,156.66. There is a $30,000.00 Business All Client CD. The total amount in the treasury is $43,278.19. 

President's Report: Phil Shaw thanked the people who participated in the agricultural fair. There is a good group of about 17 people going to Steam Town on August 22nd. We will be staying at the Raddison in Scranton, PA. We will meet for breakfast at 8:00 AM on Friday.  Just a reminder to send a paragraph about your favorite rail road.

Unfinished Business: 
Agricultural Fair:  Set up went well, so did the tear down. Some people participated and had a problem with parking pass. If you wore your club shirt or hat and told the people that you were going to run trains they let you park in the vendors area.  Those members who participated were invited to a dinner on August 13 at 6:00PM at the fair grounds. You needed to sign up so they would know how many to expect. We need to discuss if we want to participate next year if not we have to let the fair know of our decision. 

Victor is missing his battery charger, please look around, if you find it, return it to him. 

Open House: It will be held on September 20th from 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM. There is a sign up sheet to bring food and other items. Please check your e-mail. 

Shannon Air Show: It will be held on October 26th. Further information will be coming later.

Committee Reports:

Membership: We have unpocketed  tee shirts in various sizes for $10 plus tax. New golf shirts of lighter weight is available. We have too many styles of club shirts. 

Location: Nothing new to report

Historian: Not present

Raffle: Thorny Chilton reported that we sold $921.25 at the fair. Members purchased $440.00 worth of tickets. We sold 621 tickets at the fair. $31.25 was donations in the caboose. It was not as busy in our building probably due to the location. Most people purchased 6 tickets for five dollars. The tickets were bundled in groups of 6 so it is easy to sell and not have to count each time. The tickets cost $145.00. Members are encouraged to purchase tickets. 

Property:  We are going to have work events at the club house. There is a need to get the kinks out of the layout. On Saturday September 16th we will be working 10AM to 4PM at Phil Shaw's church. If there is a wedding we will be bumped. Most Saturdays are taken. We need about 8 people  and an e-mail will be sent out. We are looking for modules to repair. There will be a list of things to be fixed. Don't pile things on people's modules. Upholstery tacks will be put into the curtains. You need to let Phil know if you want a module. 

Publicity Committee: Mark Mc Donagh reported that several advertisers are being considered. They are the local radio station, Front Porch magazine, Railroad magazine to advertise the Christmas show and other events. We need to put an add in the paper for the Town Center Mall in November 9th and 10th. We do not know, at this time, where we will be setting up in the mall. 

HO committee: Bob Hunter said that they are working on having the layout working by the fall.

Web Master: Not present. It is known that Blue Host has expired. It can be renewed monthly for $15. Phil Shaw has extended it for three month for $45 out of his pocket. A letter of thanks will be given to him. 

New Business:

Shannon Air Show:  It is on the calendar for October 26th and in case of inclement weather it will be on the 27th. We will be using the table top and need to find out about giving out candy. It is 10-5 and set up is at 8:30AM. Further information will be given at a later time. 

Ashland Train Day: It is scheduled for November 2nd. We have not been given any information. 

Parking: There is a lack of parking space at the club house. Will have to make sure we have some spaces during the open house.   

50/50 Was won by Bruce Steinbach 
